

November 13, 2016

Dear Pastor and Church,

Greetings in the most precious name of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ.

In behalf of Handumanan Bible Baptist Church. I'd like to thank you for your continuous support and prayer for the church and to our family as well.

The Lord is so faithful that He continue to pour out His blessings upon His work here. There are a lot of trials and problems but thank God for His sustaining grace that we were able to stand still and serving Him.

Praise god for the answered prayers. Last month we had our Moriah Sunday. We were able to raise fund for our flooring (see attached photos). Please continue to pray for the completion of this project.

Our tracts distribution and soul-winning drive still on fire. We were able to give 3, 000 gospel tracts and many souls got saved. Last month we were able to baptize 5 souls (see attached photos). Praise God for the souls added to the church.

I urge you to please pray for our coming Mission's Conference this coming November 30, 2016. We invited local missionaries to attend and we want to be a blessing to them.

May God use our invited speakers to encourage our members to continue supporting these missionaries.

We are so thankful that God continue to touch your heart in supporting the work here in Handumanan. You've been a blessing to us. The Lord is not unrighteous to forget your labor of love.

Thank you and God bless!







